Early Childhood Cabinet

QRIS Workgroup
 July 26, 2012
12:30-2:30 PM
Attendees

	Eileen Ward-co-chair
	x
	Deb Resnick-Birth to Three
	x

	Deb Flis–co-chair
	x
	Sherri Sutera-United Way
	x

	Sherry Linton-Massiah – staff
	x
	Nancy Moriarty- ECE Provider
	

	Peggy Freidenfelt-DPH
	x
	Michelle Meace- ECE Provider
	x

	Edie Reichard-Provider
	
	Karen Rainville-CAEYC
	x

	Gerri Rowell-CSDE
	x
	Jessica Sager-Family Child Care
	x

	Susan Sponheimer-H.S. T/TA
	
	Paulette Grondin-Cardillo-ECE Liaison, Public Schools
	x

	Elena Trueworthy-HACCC
	x
	 (Guest)
	

	
	
	 (Guest)
	


Summary
	Topics of Discussion
	Recommendations
	Action Steps

	Guiding Principles Review
Group reviewed updated draft of Guiding Principles based upon recommendations from previous meeting.
Some discussion also took place on the need to clarify principle 3 by expanding on the scope of what is meant by “reduction of duplication.”  If it is an issue of reducing duplication of reporting, the question was raised as to whether non-state funded programs would relate to that principle.  
Decision Making 
Members of the group expressed some angst about the decision making process as the workgroup delves into the work of developing a T-QRIS system.
Concern expressed regarding the outcome of previous attempts to do this work.

The question was raised as to who will make the decisions about what happens to the recommendations of the workgroup

The group indicated that vital decisions will have to be made relating to,
· Whether the system is voluntary or mandatory,

· Whether it is for all,

· What defines the top tier,

· Inclusive or not of school-aged children;

· What is the baseline requirement for entry into the system, licensing for all or something else;
· Will the system include family friend and neighbor care?

Work Plan Development
Copies of the logic model of Sec. B and timeline for T-QRIS logic model from the RTT-ELC application were distributed for review, to guide work plan development of this group.
As a prelude to starting the development of a work plan, a discussion took place about the plans outlined in RTT-ELC and the plans outlined in the 2008 Recommendations.  Questions were raised concerning the extent to which the system being recommended by this workgroup is required to mirror previous plans.
Stakeholder Representation on Workgroup
The group was instructed to think about who is missing from the dialogue of this workgroup that could be vital to the process.

	Additional recommendations made to amend the first principle to reflect a more strength-based approach, such as “provide families with tools and resources to make informed decisions.”

Amendments were also recommended for the second principle to clarify the term “equity,” possibly by replacing it with the word “comparable.”  It was also suggested that the second principle may need to be split into two principles to fully capture the intent of “fairness in standards in diverse settings.”

Caution was expressed that if we are in-fact looking to make recommendations for an all-inclusive T-QRIS system, then we may want to ensure that all programs relate to the principles.

The Project Director offered some clarification by informing group of the agreed upon charge of all workgroups of the ECE Cabinet.  The workgroup reminded that,

· The recommendations of all workgroups are presented to the full Cabinet membership for endorsement and/or adoption.

In addition to the Cabinet endorsement of the recommendations of the workgroup, the intent would be to ensure that the ECE Planning Team have been fully informed of the recommendations, and hopefully, have informed the process of developing the T-QRIS system. The general understanding at this time is that the ECE Planning Director, Myra Jones-Taylor, would present the Cabinet recommendations to the Commissioner of the State Department of Education, as legislation does identify SDE as the entity to develop the T-QRIS system.

The point was stressed that the development of a T-QRIS system must be based on the premise of, “What is best for Connecticut’s children?”

Other recommendations included,
· The sequence of developing a T-QRIS system must involve a conversation on licensing prior to the development of tiers;

· Strong consideration must be given to what the system is supposed to do.  This includes, but not limited to, 1.) Driving programs to higher levels of quality, 2.) Providing resources, 3.) Drive improvement through market forces of parents making more informed choices about childcare quality.
The group was reminded that while the RTT-ELC application should inform the plans of this workgroup, the RTT-ELC plans for T-QRIS were developed within the parameters outlined by the application, in regards to timeline, strategic target of high needs children, and the urgency to populate the tiers.
The group was encouraged to be bold in their recommendations of the system and to operate from the premise of proposing a T-QRIS system that best serves children, families and providers.
The recommendation was made that we should take a close look at current members of the workgroup to determine who are the constituents represented and the overall expertise at the table.

It was also recommended that consideration be given to include family friend and neighbor providers, possibly parents, providers from non-accredited programs, and providers serving a range of ages.
The point was stressed that if parents are not part of the workgroup, they should be brought in very early into the conversations, especially to assist in crafting the communication messages on T-QRIS.


	Deb Flis to incorporate additional recommendations into an updated draft of Guiding Principles.
Decision making internal to the work group will be solidified at the next meeting.  The goal is to establish a process to get beyond impasses on issues relating to T-QRIS and ensure that a unified plan is recommended to the Cabinet.

Project Director to begin the draft of the work plan with the agreed upon goal of, “To develop a Tiered Quality Rating and Improvement System that improve the well-being of children in Connecticut through “a systematic approach to access, improve, and communicate the level of quality in early care and education programs.” (National Child Care Information Center definition of QRIS)
Project Director to review membership list of the workgroup and outline their range of affiliations.
NEXT MEETING:  Friday, August 10th, 10:00 AM- 12:00 Noon,  SDE  Middletown Room 2.


